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To: Boulder Prep Board

From: Lili Adeli, Business Manager
Date: June 11, 2012
Re:  Development Report

Grants:

1. Jared Polis Foundation –We submitted a proposal for $10,000 to purchase the 360o Classroom video unit for professional development. The review committee chose not to fund the project, because it had not been done before. They prefer to fund previously successful programs. However, they did grant us $1000 for any project that we choose. 
2. Namaste Solar – Our Americorp Member has submitted a grant to Namaste Solar Company to get a photovoltaic system for Boulder Prep. We should hear by August.
3. 21st Century Community Learning Center Grant – We applied for a 21st Century Grant to provide more afterschool, weekend and inter-session programming. We received the grant for $146,000.
Other News:
Our Board Friendraiser open house was held on April 13th. It was a great test run for a larger event in the fall. We did receive a few donations from the event, and one attendee referred her daughter to attend Boulder Prep. Any feedback on how the event went would be great as we plan for a formal fundraiser in the fall. To honor our student who passed away, we have started the Mark Ho Memorial Scholarship Fund. The fund has a little over $1500 and is earmarked to be awarded next year. We will continue to fundraise for this scholarship so that it can be given annually. 
With the award of our 21st Century Grant, I have spent time developing the collaboration with our partners and training on the data management software. We have secured a great partnership with CU’s Science Discovery Program where they will be facilitating intensives and workshops throughout the year. Three staff members interviewed four candidates for the program coordinator position. The person selected has quite a bit of experience with program development and will start in the summer. 

We continue to collaborate with the school district to spread the word about our program. Several counselors and assistant principals have made referrals to Boulder Prep. The school district has adopted an aggressive dropout prevention campaign with the goal of zero dropouts. Boulder Prep will play a significant role in these efforts and we hope to collaborate more with the district on referrals and serving students. We sent a flyer on our summer program to all the counselors and assistant principals in the district. This generated nearly 15 referrals to help boost enrollment for the summer. 
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